kehilath Bulletin

DECEMBER 28, 1956

VOL. XXIV, NO. 16

TAVIS 24, 5717

LECTURE SERIES RESUMES WITH TALK ON "ZECHARIAH" JANUARY 9th

The Adult Education Program Committee has announced that the second half our Adult Institute Lecture Series will resume on Wednesday evening, January 9th, when Dr. Sidney B. Hoenig will return to talk on "Zechariah — Not by Might but by My Spirit."



Dr. Sidney B. Hoenig

Dr. Hoenig started off our series on November 14th with a spirited talk on "Ezekiel" and we look forward to his return engagement. In his lecture on "Zechariah" Dr. Hoenig will discuss this Prophet's views on the moral and spiritual values of the Jewish people in its search for eternal existence. He will also present the basis for the new government planned at that time. The

ethical requirements of Jewish living and the evaluation of tradition as enunciated by the contemporary prophets will also be discussed. Haggai and Malachi will be part of this analysis. The place of the priesthood and the notion of the Fatherhood of God, as reflecting upon present day practice, will also be examined in their historical settings.

Dr. Hoenig, who is Professor of Jewish History at Yeshiva University, is an outstanding authority in the field of Jewish History. He is director of the Yeshiva University Department of Adult Education and is eminently qualified to speak on the prophets.

The theme of our lecture series "The Prophets Speak to Us Anew" has been met with favorable response by our congregation, and we cordially invite our members and friends to attend this coming lecture as well as the succeeding ones: January 16th—Rabbi Norman Frimer — "Amos"; January 23rd — Rabbi Howard Levine — "Hosea"; January 30th — Rabbi Morris Besdin — "Habbakuk."

The lectures are held at 9 o'clock in the Social Hall and refreshments are served at their conclusion.

Hebrew Class

Our popular class in Hebrew continues meeting Wednesday evenings from 8 to 9 o'clock under the direction of Mrs. Alice Rothkowitz.

SISTERHOOD THEATRE TICKETS DISTRIBUTED

Mrs. Oscar Perlberger, president, announced that tickets are now being distributed for our Theatre Party on Monday evening, January 14th.

We remind our members and friends that the Theatre Party Project is one of our major fund raising events and its success will determine to a large degree how well the Sisterhood will be able to fulfill its many philanthropic commitments. The play selection this year "Waltz of the Toreadors" received rave notices on the London stage, and with the excellent stars, Sir Ralph Richardson and Meriel Forbes, we can assure our members of a most enjoyable evening.

Tickets can be obtained by contacting Mrs. Eugene Hollander, chairman of the Theatre Party Committee, at RE. 7-8881 or at the Synagogue office, SA. 2-0800.

UJA Chairman Elected

This year our UJA Campaign will be conducted under the chairmanship of Mrs. Richard Kolb. Assisting her as cochairman will be Mrs. Robert Zessman.

With the tense situation now prevailing in the middle east, Israel more than ever needs our help. When you are contacted for your UJA contribution please bear this in mind and be as generous as possible.

Board Meeting

The Sisterhood Executive Board will hold its next meeting on Monday afternoon, January 7th, at 12:30 o'clock in the Social Hall. We urge all Board members to attend.

CANTOR LAZAR WAX TO OFFICIATE THIS SATURDAY

This coming Saturday morning Cantor Lazar Wax, a talented young cantor of promise, will officiate at services in our synagogue. We extend an invitation to members and friends to join us Saturday morning to hear Cantor Wax.

HAPPY DAY FUND

We acknowledge with thanks contributions to our Happy Day Fund from Mr. Oscar Perlberger, Mrs. Reuben N. Popkin and Mrs. Simon Vogel.

JUNIOR CONGREGATION SERVICE COMPLETELY CONDUCTED BY CHILDREN

We are proud to report that our Junior Congregation has now reached the point where it is completely conducted by our children. For a long time our young people have acted as chazanim, delivered the sermonettes and been called up to the Torah. Now one of our junior congregants, Gerald Gotel, reads the Torah, so this takes care of every phase of the service.

The service in the chapel emulates the one conducted in the main synagogue except, of course that it is abbreviated. Every child is urged to participate as much as possible and we have been very pleased with the results. Those who have acted as chazanim during the past month are Lanny Binstock, Gerald Gotel, David Kahn and David Popkin.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays -

Many happy returns of the day to Mrs. Norman H. Halper, Mrs. Richard Kolb, Mrs. David Silver, and Miss Irene Weiss.

Anniversaries -

Warmest greetings to Dr. and Mrs. Erich Buechler, Mr. and Mrs. Max J. Etra, Mr. and Mrs. Al Feiner, Mr. and Mrs. Gedeon Heller and Mr. and Mrs. Jack A. Rothenstein.

Speedy Recovery -

Best wishes for a complete and speedy recovery are extended to Miss Nanette Silver, daughter of our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Isidore Silver.

COLLEGIATES GIVEN GALA RECEPTION AT SABBATH SERVICE

This past Saturday was devoted to our homecoming collegiates who were welcomed as our guests of honor and given a gala reception. At services Torah honors were apportioned to our young men while our "Collegiettes" were given the feminine touch — corsages.

At the conclusion of services in the main synagogue, the congregation was invited to the auditorium to listen to a panel discussion on the theme "Zionism on the Campus." The two panelists, Norma Brenner and Alfred Kaplan, did remarkably well. Norma, a graduate student at Hunter College, discussed the situation in the Metropolitan area, while Alfred, a student at Columbia University, presented the picture at his school.

After the discussion the congregation was invited to partake of the tasty kiddush which was served in the Social Hall.

Torah Honors Next Week

Since many of the collegiates will still be in the city next week, Torah honors will be given to our young men this Saturday morning. We extend a cordial invitation to all our collegiates to join us at services this Saturday.

"TEFILLIN" LAWS DISCUSSED AT FATHER-AND-SON MINYAN

For the past few weeks Haskel Lookstein, supervisor of the Father and Son Minyan, has presented a full discussion of the laws relating to "Tefillin" and the significance of this important ritual. Each Sunday morning a different phase of this topic is treated.

As we mentioned before, this service is conducted by the participants themselves and those who officiated during the past few weeks are: William Etra, Charles Kleinhaus, Jules Markofsky, Isaac Rubin, Ian Schorr, Paul Blumberg, Lionel Etra, Daniel Lewittes, Stephen Rauch, Howard Kramer, Neil Mills, Chaim Unterman, Albert Baumgarten, Joel Podell, Michael Mukasey, Daniel Stein, Jonathan Wouk, Mark Wallach, and Gerry Pollack.

JEWRY DUTY

We would like to extend our thanks and appreciation to our members who served on "Jewry Duty" this past week: Max J. Etra and Lionel Etra. Our volunteers for the coming week are Isidore Epstein and Abraham Gordon.

IT'S NOT TOO EARLY . . .

To make your reservation for the

18th ANNUAL MEN'S CLUB DINNER

in honor of

HYMAN I. BUCHER

Tuesday evening, January 15th

Chairman: Ira F. Weisman

For reservations, call the Synagogue Office, SAcramento 2-0800

Subscription: \$10.00

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

117-25 East 85th Street New York 28, N. Y. SAcramento 2-0800

Editor

Theodore Comet

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein		Rabbi
Sherman Siff	Rabbir	nic Ass't.
Israel D. Rosenberg	Ritual	Director
Theodore Comet	Exec.	Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
A. Phillip Goldsmith	Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus	Treasurer
Joseph Roth	Secretary
Dr. Robert Wallach Pr	res., Men's Club
Mrs. Oscar Perlberger F	res., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY Lighting of Candles 4:15 Evening SATURDAY Morning 9:00 Junior Congregation 10:15 Weekly Portion: Vaera, Exodus 6:2-9:35 Haftorah: Ezekiel 28:25-2921 Rosh Chodesh Prayers: Rosh Chodesh Shebat will be on Thursday, January 3rd. Evening 4:30 Conclusion of Sabbath 5:15 SUNDAY Morning 8:30 Father-and-Son Minyan 9:30 DAILY SERVICES Morning 7:30



Evening

Lipstadt Memorial Co.

. . . Monuments . . .

4:30

Closed Saturdays Open Sundays 370 AMSTERDAM AVENUE New York 24, N. Y. Near 78th St.

Tel.: TRafalgar 4-6843 Serving the congregation over 25 years

K-J CALENDAR

Saturday afternoons - Talmud Class -3:30 in the Library.

Monday Evenings at 7:15 - Boy Scouts - Gym and Auditorium.

Monday evenings at 8:30 - Talmud Class - Synagogue Library.

YAHRZEITS

December

29-JULIA ADLER

29-ALBERT HERSHKOVITZ

29-SARAH KERNER

30-HARRY WESTERMAN

31-FLORA MUENSTERBERGER

31-ISIDORE FISCHMAN

January

1-JANE FISCHEL

1-ELIAS I. GORDON

1-CLARA LEWIS

1-LOUIS J. LEBOWITZ

1-AMELIA SIEGEL

1-DEBORAH FISCH

3-FANNIE ZESSMAN

3-HANNAH FOLKMAN

3—HENRIETTA HIRSCH

4-JENNIE SIEGEL

most people call RIVERSIDE . . . for the inspired service and spiritual comfort Riverside offers family and friends

CIVERSIDE

Memorial Chapel

Funeral Directors

76th ST. AND AMSTERDAM AVENUE ENDICOTT 2-6600

Brooklyn - Bronx - Long Island - Mt. Vernon Miami and Miami Beach

CHARLES ROSENTHAL, Director

RIVERSIDE MONUMENTS

. . . more than fine granite. Each memorial . . . be it a modest headstone or an impressive, mausoleum . . . is a mark of everlasting respect, unconditionally guaranteed forever by RIVERSIDE's 50-year reputation for quality.

> Visit our showrooms. Call or write for illustrated booklet.